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Headteacher’s Message 
 

We have three weeks until we break for Christmas, and it has been a very busy 
term. During the final weeks there are lots of activities taking place to look out for 
from our annual Foodbank Day to reward events and assemblies. I am looking 
forward to seeing lots of parents for the Year 11 Parents’ Evening on Tuesday 3rd 
December and we welcome back last year’s Year 11 students on Tuesday 10th 
December for their certificate evening. 

Important Upcoming Dates 
 
Tuesday 3rd December: Year 11 Parents’ Evening 1 
Tuesday 3rd December: Year 11 Art Mock Exam 
Monday 9th December: Year 9 Reward Trip to Chill Factore 
Tuesday 10th December: Class of 2024 GCSE Certificate Presentation Evening 
Wednesday 11th December: Year 11 Reward Trip to Level Up 
Wednesday 11th December: Non-Uniform Day 

Year 11 Parents’ Evening 1 
 

The first Parents’ Evening of the year for Year 11 takes place this week on Tuesday 3rd December. This is 
a very important event in the preparation for this year’s GCSEs. Students in Year 11 have now 
completed a set of mock exams at the end of Year 10 and one recently at the start of Year 11. This 
means that your child’s teacher has a strong grasp of how they are progressing – and what they need to 
do next! Our second set of mock exams for Year 11 takes place in the new year, so it’s important that 
students know what to do in order to improve their results then and, ultimately, be ready to do their 
best for the summer exams in May. Please be there if you can. 

What Timetable 
Week Is It? 

 
W.B. 2/12/24 = 

WEEK A 
 

W.B. 9/12/24 = 
WEEK B 

“Pupils’ personal development is skilfully planned” – Ofsted 2021 

      

You can also see regular updates on our school Facebook page by clicking here:  

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100066521212403


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Lost and Missing Uniform 
 
We continue to have a lot of students come to lost property in reception trying to find a wide range of 
lost property, most commonly coats, jumpers and kit bags. Items often get mixes up when changing at 
PE or left down at break and lunch. 
 

Please could we ask that parents: 
 

• Check to make sure that the uniform your child has brought home is their own 

• Add names to items so that they can be returned to your child if found 

‘Class of 2024’ GCSE Certificate Presentation Evening 
 
Each year we hold a special celebration event for the students who completed Year 11 in the previous 
year. This year our ‘Class of 2024’ have been invited to return to school on the evening of Tuesday 10th 
December to receive their official GCSE certificates. We’re all looking forward to finding out what 
they’ve been up to since they left school in the summer, and hearing about their ongoing success in the 
college courses, A-Levels and apprenticeships that they have gone on to study. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

       

Sports Leaders – Primary School Sports Athletics 
 
On Thursday 21st November, CHS welcomed students from seven local primary schools for an athletics 
event. Twelve of our wonderful Year 9 Sports Leaders helped to lead the day and ensure that the 
visitors had a good competition. One of our Sports Leaders, Harry, reported: 
 

“We were responsible for overseeing the events during the athletics competition. For example, I had to 
time the primary school students while they were competing, alongside Harrison who was keeping 
track of score and adding this into the computer to work out how many points each competitor 
received. For each station we were responsible for, we had to show the younger students how to 
complete the event and to make sure that they were following the rules and staying safe while taking 
part. Some sports that they took part in included: speed bounce, long jump, javelin (primary school 
style!) and target practice. There were also running events. This was a great opportunity for us to 
develop our own understanding of sport while helping younger students to grow and have fun.” 



    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

    
 

    

Knife Crime Assemblies 
 
Sadly, knife crime is an issue we see all too often in the news. Members of Lancashire Constabulary, in 
association with the Lancashire Violence Reduction Network, recently visited our school to talk to 
students in all year groups about the realities and dangers of carrying a knife. Students learnt about 
statistics and laws related to knife crime, considered why people may choose to carry a knife and what 
the short and long term consequences could be, as well as looking at ways to deal with injuries related 
to blades. Students know that they can talk to any member of staff in school to get support if they have 
any worries or concerns, but they were also told about other groups they can contact anonymously 
outside school. You can see some of the slides with key information below. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

    
 

    

Staff Wellbeing – Chit Chat and Paint Evening 
 
Near the end of November, Ms Rowland organised our latest staff wellbeing evening – with a Christmas 
theme! A range of staff came together after school to share drinks and mince pies (with Christmas 
music, of course!) and let their creative side out. With support and advice from our wonderful art team, 
those who attended had the chance to design a special Christmas glass for themselves or a loved one. 
Some went with robins, others went with snow laden branches, and quite a few just got carried away 
with the glitter dipping! It was a great chance for staff from a wide range of departments to get 
together and relax in a dun atmosphere. We’re already thinking about what we can do next time! 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We are using ‘Unifrog’ for the administration of Year 10 Work Experience this year. Placements must be 
organised by the student and yourself. Through Enrichment Days, assemblies, form times, our newsletter, 
information on our website and other events in school, we will also support the students with this process. 
Students can also find me in my office across from T2 or email me at: emcgauran@carnforthhigh.co.uk. 
 
All students need to be out on work experience during the work experience week. The student must 
identify and make contact with employers that they would like to have a placement with for the week, 
which is Monday 23rd – Friday 27th June 2025. If the employer initially agrees to the placement, the 
student will need to make note of their contact details, including name and email address. 
 
On Enrichment Day 1 on Friday 29th November, all Year 10 students in school have a lesson on using 
Unifrog and thinking about how to identity potential work experience placements. They can sign in at any 
time on any device to Unifrog at: www.unifrog.org/sign-in or via the link on the homepage of our school 
website: 
 

 
 
If they forget their password, they can reset it from the login page and will receive an email to their school 
email address.  
 
Once the student is logged in, they can see the following options. They need to click on the ‘Placements’ 
tool to enter the details of the work experience placement they are hoping to go on. 
 

 
 

Year 10 Work Experience Launch 
 
If you are the parent of a Year 10 student you will have received an emailed letter about Work 
Experience of Friday last week, just after our launch to Year 10 students on Enrichment Day 1. Please 
ensure that you have read the details within the letter. Some key points can be found below, and all 
key information (including a range of support and our Work Experience Policy) can be found on our 
website here: https://www.carnforthhigh.co.uk/school-life/careers/ 

PLANS IN PLACE 

mailto:emcgauran@carnforthhigh.co.uk
http://www.unifrog.org/sign-in
https://www.carnforthhigh.co.uk/school-life/careers/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Institution Website Link Next Event Date and Time 

 

 
 

Lancaster and 
Morecambe 
College 

https://www.lmc.ac.
uk/ 

Open Evening Wednesday 4th 
December, 
4.30pm-7.00pm 

 

 
 

Kendal College https://kendal.ac.uk/ Arts and Media 
Campus Tour 

Monday 9th 
December, 
4.30pm-5.30pm 

 

 
 

Myerscough 
College 

https://www.myersc
ough.ac.uk/ 

Course Advice 
Moring (Preston 
Campus) 

Saturday 8th 
February, 10am-
12.30pm 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Upcoming Post-16 Events 
 
Year 11 parents were recently emailed regarding upcoming events at our local colleges and sixth forms. 
Remember that students in Year 11 should aim to apply for their post-16 places before Christmas. 
Well done to those who have already applied been given an interview date or even completed their 
interview already. It’s been great speaking to students around school about their plans! Attending 
events at colleges and sixth forms can support students and parents in understanding the different 
institutions and courses available to them, as well as how to apply. Below is a list of all upcoming 
events. All local sixth forms have now had their open evenings, but further details can be found on 
their websites. Links are below. Our major local colleges have frequent dates between now and the 
summer, so this list will regularly be updated. 
 

BAE Apprenticeships 
 
Students considering apprenticeships next year should look at the next two pages to see what one of 
our largest local employers, BAE, is offering. The information details all of their apprenticeships at 
Submarines in Barrow in Furness. The QR code will take you to the apprenticeship page, ready to 
apply, or you can click here: https://www.baesystems.com/en/careers/careers-in-the-
uk/apprenticeships 
 

Things to note: 
 

• Applicants can apply for three apprenticeships. They select a 2nd and 3rd choice within the 
application of their first choice. 

• Roles could close early if they have a high number of applications. 

• Grade requirements are on the flyers as well as the role profile. 

Careers Fair 2024/25 
 
We hold an annual Careers Fair for Years 9 and 11. This year, our event will take place on the afternoon 
of Friday 13th December. Students from both year groups will have a chance to visit stalls, hear talks, 
and to speak with employers and post-16 institutions. This will support Year 11 students in making their 
post-16 choices and Year 9 students in considering their upcoming GCSE Options process. 

https://www.lmc.ac.uk/
https://www.lmc.ac.uk/
https://kendal.ac.uk/
https://www.myerscough.ac.uk/
https://www.myerscough.ac.uk/
https://www.baesystems.com/en/careers/careers-in-the-uk/apprenticeships
https://www.baesystems.com/en/careers/careers-in-the-uk/apprenticeships


 
 

 

 
 
 



 

 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Lancashire Cup Football Fixtures – Year 11 
 
The Year 11 boys football team travelled to Burnley on a freezing cold Monday afternoon to play 
Colne Park Academy in the second round of the Lancashire Cup. Carnforth took the lead inside the 
first minute of the match, as centre forward Brad held up the ball superbly before threading a through 
ball wide to Toby whose inch perfect cross forced the Colne right back to put the ball into the back of 
his own goal. 
 

Colne responded but struggled to break down the Carnforth back line of Harley, Aidan, Toby and Josh. 
Mid-way through the first half Colne scored two quick goals back-to-back. The first from a defence 
splitting through ball and the second a superb solo goal from the Colne number 9, to score his second 
of the game. 
 

Carnforth rallied but struggled to really test the Colne goalkeeper. An organised, deep sitting Colne 
back 5 kept the Carnforth chances limited to long range efforts. Colne scored a third goal, with 15 
minutes to play. Again, another superb solo goal to give the Colne number 9 his hat trick. This time 
curling the ball into the bottom corner from 20 yards to beat James in goal. 
 

Carnforth didn’t roll over at this stage and had big chances through Tom and Oliver but did not 
manage to find the back of the Colne net to set up a nervy finish. Well done to all the Colne and 
Carnforth players on such a well spirited, competitive match. 

Lancashire Cup Football Fixtures – Year 10 
 
The Year 10 boys football team suffered a tough 13-0 defeat away to Fisher More Academy, in Burnley. 
Up against a better side, in very tough snowy conditions. The boys showed a very resilient attitude and 
continued battling till the final whistle. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Lancashire Cup Football Fixtures – Year 8 
 
The Year 8 boys came out on top, in an end to end 8-3 victory against Colne Primet in the second round 
of the Lancashire Cup. The game started with constant Carnforth pressure, and the Year 8s found 
themselves 2-0 up within the first 15 minutes. Cone rallied and scored 2 quick goals, with the game 
evenly balanced at 3-3 at half time. The second half was a much more composed Carnforth 
performance, taking an early advantage and then not letting Colne back into the game. 
 

The central midfield three of Joseph, Jacob and Xav were outstanding. Dan held the ball up well up 
front. The final score was 8-3 to Carnforth, with goals from Joseph, Dan (2), Jacob (3), Jack and Lewis. 
Well done boys and on to the third round after Christmas! 

District Cross Country 
 
On Wednesday 27th January, fifty-two Carnforth students from years 7 to 11 took part in the district 
cross country event held at Ripley St Thomas. The annual event has been moved forward in the 
calendar. The sun was shining as the runners lined up at the start line. There were some stand out 
performances, most notably Olly in Year 7 who finished in 2nd place out of 64 year 7 boy runners. Ella 
also had an outstanding start to her Cross Country, she ended up finishing 8th place in the Year 7 girls.  
The Year 8/9/10 girls all ran with a positive attitude, and all completed the race with a smile on their 
face. The Year 8/9 boys completed the race, again with a positive attitude knowing they all gave it their 
all. 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 7 and 8 Girls Football Tournament at Morecambe Football CLub 
 
On Tuesday 19th November, the Year 7 and 8 girls football team travelled to Morecambe Football club 
to take part in the Utilia Cup Tourmanet organized by MFC. It was an extremely cold day, and 
conditions were not ideal. However, this did not dampen the girls’ spirits; they came prepared with a 
fantastic can-do attitude and lots of warm clothes too! 
 

The team played five separate 7-minute games. These were tough games facing opposition from 
every team in the local area. First up they played LGGS and unfortunately took a few minutes to find 
their feet. They lost 1-0 at full time. As it was only 7 minutes one way for the entirety of the full game, 
the girls realized it was hard to come back from conceding a goal, and within the team talk after the 
game they knew this would be a mistake they could not make again, if they wanted to win their five 
matches and go onto the quarter and semifinals. 
 

The next game saw the girls playing BLA. This time around the players were fully warmed up, and 
raring to go. They took the lead with ease, with a fantastic goal scored by Mabel. This match finished 
1-0 to Carnforth. Carnforth also went on to win the next match 1-0 against Our Lady’s, with a 
fantastic team effort, which resulted in Brooke scoring the winning goal. The match following this saw 
us experience defeat against Morecambe Bay Academy again in a 1-0 loss. 
 

And finally, Carnforth came back into the tournament and gained another 3 points by beating Central 
High 1-0 in their last match, with the winning goal scored by Miya! Well done to all the players, you 
dug deep and fought hard to win your matches and did not let your heads drop when we conceded 
goals. A fantastic effort by all. 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Year 9 and 10 Netball Matches vs Bay Leadership and Girls Grammar 
 
On Thursday 14th November, -Year 9 and 10 Netball matches were played at home. The results of the 
matches were as follows: 
 

 
 

Well done to all players on this extremely foggy and misty night. It was very cold and not ideal 
conditions to play netball but both teams did Carnforth proud this evening. The Year 9s were 
tenacious in their attack, and worked very hard, with many players in different positions to their usual 
ones on this evening. Please can all Year 9 netballs attend training every Wednesday night, so they 
can continue to work on gameplay positions, skills, strategies and tactics in the lead up to the next 
matches. 
 

Year 10 also played very well, and never game up in either of their matches. They played extremely 
tenaciously in their match against BLA. They made constant attacking plays, driving the ball into the 
attacking goal third with ease, and showed a great defensive nature when the ball was intercepted. 
The game ended 7-0 to Carnforth. Both teams played with fantastic effort, well done! Please keep 
attending training as we have matches coming up before Christmas. Training for Years 7, 8 and 9 is on 
Wednesday nights, 3.30-4.30, and training for 10 and 11 is on Thursday nights, 3.30-4.30. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

Look out for Future Issues! 
 
This year our school newsletter will be released every two weeks via Schoolcomms email and the 
school’s website. Look out for future issues for all the latest information about what’s going on in and 
around Carnforth High School and the local community. 

Extra-Curricular Sport Payment 
 
The PE department is offering the opportunity for parents to make a one-time electronic payment of 
£25 to cover their child’s annual extracurricular transport payments. Currently the PE department 
charges £1 for home fixtures and £2 for away fixtures; this covers a percentage of cost for transport 
and competition fees. Parents will be able to make the payment on the School Gateway. It is hoped 
that parents find this a preferential method of payment, for those students who are regular team 
members, rather than paying in cash on the day of the fixtures. Letters with further details can be 
acquired by your son/daughter from the PE department. 


